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From: Mr Hainsworth – Assistant Headteacher 
 
KS4 Information Evening 
Thank you to those parents who attended the KS4 Information Evening last night. As stated in the “save the date” 
in Term 6 and the notice in last week’s parent/carer bulletin, the meeting held on Teams shared information about 
study habits & study skills, revision and other resources that might support you as parents of KS4 students. The 
slides from the event have been sent with this bulletin. 
  
Other information regarding English, Maths, online safety etc., will be made available in due course. 
 
 

WEEK B            CALENDAR - TERM 1 
Monday 16th September • Y10 Duke of Edinburgh Launch during tutorial 
Tuesday 17th September • Y10 Duke of Edinburgh Launch during tutorial 
Wednesday 18th September • Clubs Fair - Breaktime 

Thursday 19th September • Y10 Duke of Edinburgh Launch during tutorial 

Friday 20th September • Y10 Duke of Edinburgh launch during tutorial 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
It has been another busy week here at school and I hope that your child is beginning to feel more settled 
back at school after their summer. Our year 7s continue to impress us and as happens every year we 
have had a couple of students who have not arrived, meaning that there is some space in year 7. If you 
know of a family who applied and didn’t get in, please do let them know that they can contact us about 
an admission. 
  
I want to thank you for your patience with our new information system, Bromcom. Implementing new 
software always presents challenges and I know some of you have had difficulty logging in or registering. 
Please bear with us in this initial stage and can I direct you to the website where there are help guides to 
support you? 
 
 

Thank you, Mr Farrer 
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From: English Department 

 
St Laurence Reads 2024-25 
Electric Life by Rachel Delahaye 
Every year as part of the Tutorial programme, all tutor groups take part in St Laurence Reads. One Tutorial lesson 
per week is spent reading and discussing a book that students vote to read from a shortlist. 
For academic year 2024-25, students voted to read Electric Life by Bath-based author Rachel Delahaye. 
This dystopian novel is based in Estrella, a ‘perfect’, futuristic London. Estrella is immaculate, sanitised and 'hyper-
connected'; everything is channelled through the digital medium. In Estrella there is no disease, no pain and no 
natural world. 
Every citizen of Estrella has a chip implanted in their left armpit; this is described as their “birthright”, like “an old-
time vaccination”. The chip - called a Sensii - can be paired with simulation virtual reality games, and it works with 
the body’s hormones so people can feel what it is like, for example, to fly or dive. The Sensii also maps the bodies 
of the citizens of Estrella, sending updates and alerts to Estrella’s medical organisation. The walls of the 
skyscrapers, where the citizens of Estrella live, “are packed with sensors to monitor [them] and keep [them] safe”. 
Main character Alara is dropped down from Estrella to London Under to complete a mission for Estrella’s elite. 
London Under is a world below Estrella where noise, pain and dirt are everyday experiences. 
Alara is placed in peril, as we wonder which of the inhabitants of London Under, she can trust. Will she be able to 
complete her mission and return to her worry-free life in Estrella? Does she really want to? 
This novel considers the impact of living in a synthetic digital world and raises questions about where our own 
society might in this respect be heading. 
Some parents and carers might like to buy a copy of Electric Life and 'read along' with the whole of St Laurence! 
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Year 7 Literacy Lessons – from Heather Browne, Literacy Co-Ordinator 
 
 
This year, all Year 7 students have a weekly timetabled Literacy lesson. Each week, students will spend 30 minutes 
exploring our ILC and reading independently and 30 minutes developing vocabulary and grammar using a new 
digital platform – Bedrock Learning.  
 
Built by former English teachers, Bedrock Learning is a digital literacy platform which offers learners a carefully 
sequenced and adaptive vocabulary and grammar curriculum. It exposes learners to new words and grammatical 
concepts through a rich diet of culturally valuable fiction and non-fiction. Its algorithm ensures that learning is 
personalised to your child, identifying and targeting gaps in knowledge and extending their fluency in English. 
 
We believe this evidence-based approach can be a transformative addition to our literacy offering in Year 7, 
ensuring that our young people are equipped with the vocabulary and grammatical understanding they need to 
access the whole school curriculum and express their ideas in every subject. 
 
Your child will be introduced to Bedrock in their timetabled literacy lessons. They will then be able to access 
vocabulary and grammar ‘lessons’ during their literacy classes and at home. Later this term, a fortnightly home 
learning will also be set to complete a Bedrock ‘lesson’. Students will be rewarded and supported to succeed by 
staff. 
 
You can find out more information about Bedrock Learning at bedrocklearning.org. You can also find additional 
help for parents at help.bedrocklearning.org. 
 
 
From: Criminology Department 
 

Please ensure you have asked you son/daughter if they have booked on to the Crime scene to courtroom day on 
November 14th. This is a day off timetable to support students doing Criminology and other A Level students 
interested in a career in the criminal justice system. More details please email nicbut@st-laurence.com. We have 
30 spaces for this interactive day. 
 
 
From: Ms Eyles – Head of Dance 
 

Chance to Dance Club 
Year 7 & 8 Dance Performance “Chance to Dance” Club starts on Wednesday 11th September, after school in the 
Dance Studio. 
Please note this is not a “drop in and out” dance club but a performance club with limited spaces - please do not 
sign students up unless they can commit to performing at the Bath Forum or in Chance to Dance in February and 
March. 
 

There is a maximum of 30 places allocated on a first come, first served basis. Students will not be able to join the 
class unless they have signed up on Bromcom and been allocated a space, so please sign up to avoid 
disappointment. Students of all ability are welcome to join. 
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Online Safety and Wellbeing 
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